Churt Recreation Ground Trust Secretary to the Trust Mrs Dawn Barrow

# Minutes of the 'virtual' meeting of Churt Recreation Ground Trust held on Wednesday 14 April 2021 at 9.30 p.m.

#### Present

Churt: Cllrs David Crossley, Myra Johnson, Sally Shorthose, Dominic

Raeside, Lisa Martin, Roger Rowe, Eunice Burch, Katy Law

Surrey County Council: 0
Waverley Borough Council: 0

Secretary to the Trust: Dawn Barrow

Members of the Public: 0

### RGT 21/23 Chairman's welcome

Cllr Crossley welcomed all to the meeting.

## RGT 21/24 Apologies for absence

Cllr Petty

## RGT 21/25 Disclosure of Pecuniary and other Interests

None

## RGT 21/26 Minutes of the virtual meeting of 17 March 2021

The Minutes of the virtual meeting of 17 March were **PROPOSED** by Cllr Raeside, **SECONDED** by Cllr Burch and **AGREED** by all.

## RGT 21/27 Secretary's report

- 1) Decorator finished pavilion 22 March 2021
- 2) Rates credit of £222.72 for 2021/22 for pavilion.
- 3) Application for restart grant for the pavilion submitted 5 April 2021

### RGT 21/28 Recreation Ground

## RGT 21/28.1 Report from the Recreation Ground Committee (EB)

Bunny Run on the Rec a great success. Rec ground looks great. Weekly playground inspections continuing. Cllr Burch asked that the Clerk advise her when she knows the date of the RoSPA inspection.

## RGT 21/28.2 Matters relating to sports clubs

Football club now back in full swing. CCC anticipating a full season. We have received a complaint about the new cricket nets. CCC have agreed to fold the tarpaulin element back when not in use. CCC happy for the general public to use the nets but not for kicking a football in. Tennis Club have had courts washed and moss treatment applied.

### RGT 21/29 Financial Matters.

RGT 21/29.1 Payments for authorisation - March 2021

March accounts Proposed by Cllr Rowe, seconded by Cllr Burch and agreed by all.

# RGT 21/29.2 Budget update and income report - March 2021 Noted and agreed

## RGT 21/30 Community Orchard

Good support from village clubs. CHAPS have provided advise on tree suppliers, will give some monies and maintain. School are on board to provide help in kind plus design a mural for the practice wall. 4 members of the tennis club have written saying they are worried about windfalls attracting wasps.

It was suggested that a couple of trees could also be planted in Churt Club grounds. Richard Bourne suggested we plant a tree in memory of Prince Philip. Could we name the orchard after him? Cllr Rowe stated we need to check the protocol about naming something in Prince Philip's honour. We could possible replace the bench on Redhearn Green.

## RGT 21/31 SCOPE bin

This was our first environmental project but sadly fly tipping has become rampant, despite signs and CCTV cameras. Cllr Crossley suggests we ask when weekly collections will resume? If the dumping of rubbish continues the bin will need to be removed.

RGT 21/32 September 11 celebration on the Rec.

See Churt PC Minutes

### Other matters:

Cllr Raeside said he would contact Southern Trees re the orchard and copy in Maggie Wright from CHAPS.

There being no other business, the virtual meeting of the Churt Recreation Ground Trust closed at 10.00pm.

| ++++++++++++++++    |      |
|---------------------|------|
| Signed by Chairman: | Date |

The next meetings of the Churt Parish Council and Recreation Ground Trust will take place virtually on Weds 5 May 2021

At 7.30pm.